
BEFORE 
THE PUBLIC UTILITIES COMMISSION OF OHIO 

 
In the Matter of the Commission's Consideration  ) 
Of Telephone Safety Valve Requests and Other   ) Case No. 10-0884-TP-UNC 
Number Resource Related Filings     ) 
 

MOTION OF TELEPORT COMMUNICATIONS AMERICA, LLC FOR AN 
EXTENSION OF THE DEADLINE FOR PLACING NEW NUMBERS INTO SERVICE  

 
 Pursuant to Section 4901:1-7-25(C) of the Ohio Administrative Code, Teleport 

Communications of America, LLC (“TCAL”) petitions the Public Utilities Commission of Ohio 

to issue an extension of the six-month deadline for placing code or numbers into service in the 

Ravenna, Ohio rate center.  For the reasons discussed in the Memorandum in Support, TCAL 

requests an extension up to and including October 1, 2019.   
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By:  /s/ Mark R. Ortlieb   
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MEMORANDUM OF TELEPORT COMMUNICATIONS AMERICA, LLC  
IN SUPPORT OF ITS MOTION FOR AN EXTENSION OF  

THE DEADLINE FOR PLACING NEW NUMBERS INTO SERVICE 
 

Teleport Communications of America, LLC (“TCAL”) qualified to receive additional 

numbering resources in the Ravenna, Ohio rate center.  The North American Numbering Plan 

Administrator, Somos, duly granted to TCAL a 1,000 block of numbers (234-973-7) with a 

LERG effective date of January 14, 2019.  Subsequently, University Hospital Health Systems 

purchased services from TCAL requiring the use of 500 telephone numbers.  These numbers 

were assigned from the 1,000 block referenced above (234-973-7).  Pursuant to FCC regulations, 

the Part 4 was due July 14, 2019.  Unfortunately, the TCAL code administrator did not send the 

Part 4 by July 14.   

It appears that the customer has encountered a temporary issue with equipment delivery 

and, as a result, service has not yet been activated for the customer at this location.  TCAL 

requests an extension of the Part 4 date, from July 14, 2019 until October 1, 2019, to provide 

adequate time to activate service for the customer.   
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CERTIFICATE OF SERVICE 
 

I hereby certify that a copy of the foregoing has been served this 5th day of August 2019 
by U.S. Mail and/or electronic mail on the parties shown below. 

 
       ______/s/ Mark R. Ortlieb   
        Mark R. Ortlieb 
 
Jeffrey R. Jones 
Public Utilities Commission of Ohio 
180 East Broad Street 
Columbus, OH 43215 
Jeffrey.Jones@puc.state.oh.us 
 
Marianne Townsend 
Public Utilities Commission of Ohio 
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Columbus, OH 43215 
Marianne.Townsend@puc.state.oh.us 
 
William L. Wright 
Office of the Ohio Attorney General 
30 East Broad Street, 16th Floor 
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William.Wright@ohioattorneygeneral.gov 
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